
Public Comments

Nonresident One-Day Fishing License
Douglas Farrand

Aberdeen SD

I support keeping the 1 day license but suggest raising the fee to $20/day.  If some one buys 3 days in a row 
they would be within $2 of a 3-day plus habitat stamp cost of $62 using the 2023 fee schedule. 

Comment:

Position: support

Ron Snyder

Dell Rapids SD

A good compromise would be to put limit on the number of one day fishing license at 2, instead of eliminate it.  
Any one who fishes more than that should step up and purchase a longer license and pitch in more to help 
support the resource. That would help maximize support for the resource and continue allow participation for 
more people.  Thanks.

Comment:

Position: other

Robert Friedrichsen

Redfield SD

Non resident one day fishing license should be exempt from habitat stamp.  If they are not regular fishing, they 
are not continually enjoying over the long term, the benefits.  When my relative come from Colorado & we go to 
the lake for a day, it can really add up in license expense for everyone to have the addition cost of the habitat 
stamp.

Comment:

Position: other



Other
Corey Trudeau

Elk Point  SD

I would like to see if the Commissioner's would consider looking into the law which is in place at this time for 
Crossbow and muzzle loader hunting.  In seasons restricted to muzzleloading firearms, and permitted crossbow 
users, telescopic sights are not allowed. Telescopic sights are sights that utilize magnification. I have done 
months of research on non-magnification scopes. Different companies have made non-magnification scopes in 
the past but are no longer selling them and have discontinued making them all together. 

I would like the commissioners to allow magnificent scopes while using muzzle loader and permitted crossbow 
users. Thank you.

Corey Trudeau

Comment:

Position: support


